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Dear Parents/Carers, 

We are really pleased that you and your child will be joining the Springwood family (or for some of you, continuing your Springwood journey). May we take this opportunity to warmly welcome you to Springwood! As a school, we will endeavour to make the transition between pre-school to main school (FS2) a positive, smooth and successful experience for both you and your child.  

You will receive a Welcome Pack in the post by the end of May which includes a data capture form, resources to support staff’s understanding of your child, information about our online payment system and reward system plus lots more. Please ensure you read through these documents carefully, complete them and return them to school before the end of Thursday 20th June.

Parent meeting

In order to support your child’s September-start in FS2, at Springwood Junior Academy, you are invited to a parent information meeting on Wednesday 12th June 2 – 2:45pm (please come to main reception, through the gate on Holderness Drive). During this meeting, we will talk to you about the values and vision of the Academy; the expectations of FS2; the structure of the day plus the learning and provision provided. There will also be an opportunity to answer any questions you may have and for you to meet the staff. 

We recommend that the pupil documents, received in the welcome pack (which will arrive through the post by the end of May), be returned at this parent meeting. Mrs Aveling, our office manager, will be available to collect the paperwork and have sight of pupil identification e.g. birth certificate, passport. Pupils will be unable to attend the transition sessions in July if this paperwork has not been received by 20th June as we need to ensure that all documentation has been processed accordingly. 

In order to support readiness for your child’s September-start in FS2, uniform will be available at the parent meeting to support you with appropriate sizing for your child (staff will be there to support). Order forms can be completed during the parent meeting and handed to Mrs Aveling, our office manager, who will be able to start preparing the uniform packs for collection. Alternatively, you can bring your order form in after the meeting or purchase uniform directly from supermarkets and/or PInders. Please also note, as a school, we collect pre-loved uniform from our families and regularly donate to the local charity shop on Rosegarth Avenue. 







Transition sessions

In order to support a smooth and positive transition, we will be holding two transition sessions in FS2. Pupils will be able to explore the provision, meet the staff and meet new children. We do highly recommend attending these sessions as they will support your children immensely. We do encourage parents to leave children, where possible, to support their independence however, parents are welcome to stay where needed. In order to ensure pupils and staff have more time to ‘get to know each other’, the cohort has been divided into 2 groups. Your child is in Group 1.

	Tuesday 9th July 
	Wednesday 10th July

	Group 1
9:30am – 10:15am
Group 2
10:30am – 11:15am
	Group 1
1:00 – 1:45pm
Group 2
2:00 – 2:45pm 



You will be greeted, by a member of staff, at the gate at the back of school (Aughton Lane) and taken to FS2 where a register will be taken. Please note, if your child is attending F@S (our pre-school) on that day, at that time, a member of staff will collect your child and bring them into FS2 for their transition sessions. 

September start

During your child’s first week of school, in order to support transition, they will gradually build up the length of time they attend for. This is to ensure that all pupils can have a positive start to school. Initially, you child will experience morning/afternoon sessions, as group 1 or 2; then a full morning session as a whole class, concluding with a full morning session, dinner time and story as a whole class. Your child will start full time from Monday 9th September 24.  Should your child require a longer transition, this will be arranged individually.

Your child is in Group 1. Please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately for all weather conditions (including a coat - if possible/where required) as the children will be accessing the outdoor learning area. 


	Monday 2nd  September
	Tuesday 3rd  September
	Wednesday 4th September
	Thursday 5th September
	Friday 6th September

	Inset Day – school closed to pupils
	Group 1
9:00 – 11:00am

Group 2
12:30 – 2:30pm
	Group 2
9:00 – 11:am
Group 1
12:30 – 2:30pm
	All pupils
8:45* – 11:30
	All pupils 
8:45* - 1:00















*Please note, classroom doors open at 8:40, staff will be available to support transition. 











The school day 

In September 24, we will be extending our school hours slightly to meet the new recommendations from the Department for Education (DfE) that all schools should be open for a minimum of 32.5 hours a week. Please read the information below carefully.

Entry times 
In a morning and at the end of the school day, you may enter school through the main gate on Holderness Road or through the gate at the back of school off Aughton Lane. Gates will open at 8:35, classroom doors will open at 8:40 and the school day starts at 8:45. Pupils may enter between 8:40 and 8:45 directly in to their classrooms. If you arrive after 8:45, your child will be late and should enter through main reception where a dinner order will be taken and then your child will be taken to class by a member of staff. 

During the school day
During the school day, please use the main gate on Holderness Drive to enter and exit school site. If you need to enter school during the school day, please ensure you report to main reception.

End times
At the end of the school day, gates will open at approximately 3:05pm and the end of the school day is 3.15pm. Please note that this is the end of learning time and therefore, pupils may exit out to parents a few minutes after this time. FS2 and KS1 pupils should be collected directly from their classroom by waiting on the KS1 playground; staff will send pupils one by one to their adult – please be patient as this can take some time (especially at the start). Please ensure that you take full responsibility for your child upon collection. Please note that the play equipment on the KS1 yard should not be used by any pupils before or after school. Thank you for your support and understanding. 

May we take this opportunity to thank you once again for choosing Springwood Junior Academy as your child’s school, we very much look forward to having you as part of the Springwood team.  


Kind regards, 

Mrs Malton
Principal
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All adults in school have a responsibility to safeguard and promote the welfare of children.
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